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Secretariat Table Meeting Minutes 
June 20, 2013
Deb Wood’s Home – 13 Pemberton Lane (Shanty Bay, ON), 1:00-3:00 pm
Present:
	Fiona Cascagnette
	Karen Hirstwood (Chair)
	Mary Jean Watson

	Marg Gallow
	Carolyn Shoreman  (Past Chair)

	Deb Woods

	
	Kristina Veenstra (recorder)
	


Regrets:
	Susan Carmichael (Vice Chair)
	Sandra Cole
	Glen Newby

	John Clarke
	Renu Manocha
	


	ITEM
	
	STATUS
	ACTION



	1) Welcome 
	KH
	Welcome to all the members. Many thanks to Deb for opening her home to us and hosting today’s meeting!
	

	2) Approval of Minutes  May 16, 2013
	KH
	All approved.
	

	3) Approval of Agenda
	KH
	All approved with addition of Bridges Out of Poverty 
	

	4) Advocacy Update 
	FC
	Broadsheet: final copy is completed and is being translated. To be printed next week and ready for launch in the summer with an official launch at our Council meeting September 26.
Communication Task Group: nothing to report. Need to discuss how many resources the Coalition wishes to put towards this. CTN and YMCA have communications staff.
Provincial Election Strategy: nothing to report
	Kristina to follow up regarding the Broadsheet distribution with Gisele Forrest. Deb to follow up regarding a Press Release.
Fiona to follow up regarding communications staff availability.

	5) Bridges Out of Poverty
	
	Mary Jean was at a meeting with Susan Carmichael this morning to discuss the e-mail from a CAS staff outlining concerns for the Bridges training. Next steps were determined as follows: 1) Tara (CAS employee) was invited by Trevor McAlmont to join the Education Group and she accepted. 2) they need to discuss at what point is this a Bridges or Simcoe County initiative. 3) need to address around the CAS table the issues of racism, anti-oppression etc. as it relates to poverty. 
The Poverty subgroup may not be part of Basic Needs Task Group; the County is discussing who else may need to participate. When the County presented Bridges to Council we endorsed therefore, there are a couple of things we need to do in our Strategic Planning on anti-oppression, racism/classes, awareness raising. Criteria needs to be determined for moving this throughout the County. We have a responsibility to respond to our members who have sent staff to the Bridges sessions. We need to note that we have learned a lot and move forward with these new views/learnings. This message is to go back to Council in September for discussion with an e-mail distributed now to Council and the Poverty Reduction Committee messaging the learning and that we will use best strategies in the future.
	Deb to draft an e-mail for distribution from Karen Hirstwood. 

	6) WTFKMH and Care Connections Committees
	DW
	Care Connections Membership: we need to make sure we have ongoing representation at these tables. The Child and Adolescent Steering Committee conflicts with Karen’s schedule. It is key to have enough representation from the Coalition at this table. We need to assess how much influence the Coalition will have at the LHIN. Therefore we need more time to discuss. 
Fiona wishes to remain on the Maternal Child Steering Committee. Marg now is sitting on the Leadership Council replacing Glen Newby. 

Proposed Revision of the MOA by IWTG Update:  the MOA came back to Council in May and members were asked to pass this by their organizations over the summer. They are to come back to September Council with any changes and/or questions. 
	

	7) Strategy Table Updates: 

	Infrastructure Table
	MG
	SSLI Funding Ending August 31:  copies of a document from Deb outlining the implications of SSLI funding ending was distributed to members prior to this meeting for review and discussion.   
Discussion regarding the contracted hours, the work/task load for the Coalition staff and the impact that will occur as the additional support hours provided through the SSLI come to an end.   Margaret reviewed the efforts of infrastructure to address this issue to date noting the challenges in organizing a meeting.  

A range of options were discussed and Margaret is asked to convene an Infrastructure Committee meeting and if possible including the Chair, Vice Chair or past Chair to propose options and make a recommendation. The need for urgency was noted.
	 

	
	MG
	LEAD Update: the next cohort for 2013-2014 will begin September 20th. We would like as much Coalition participation as possible for the proposed LEAD topics. Kristina is handling the registrations, administration etc. We are currently at 7.  
	Deb to approach Glen regarding the September 20th kickoff meeting. 

	
	MG
	Table Recruitment: Infrastructure has lost 3 members in the last several months. We have been able to recruit the new Communications person from SCDSB, Alison LaMentia. Trevor McAlmont is a new member from the County which will be instrumental in our Data Consortium discussions.  
	Fiona to check with the YMCA and Karen with CTN. 

	Planning Table
	MW
	Strategic Planning Day 2013: the focus groups, interviews and online survey have been booked and distributed to members for participation. Thus far there has been some very good feedback and Karen Beitel from Lough Barnes anticipates some good discussion at the Planning Day on October 24.  
	 

	
	MW
	Implementation Science: Karen Simpson provided a presentation to the group.  
	

	MCSS/MCYS Regional Office Structure
	KH
	A document was distributed which outlines an interesting process with huge impacts for some of our members. This will impact how funding flows in the future as we will become part of a much larger area. There is still more answers needed and hope for more information soon. 
	

	Review Draft Council Agenda
	KV
	Members discussed ideas for the September 26 Council agenda. 
	Kristina to add to draft for September Secretariat meeting review. Deb to check with Glen and Susan if their schedules would support moving our November 28 meeting to the first Thursday in December. 


Next Meeting: September 19, 2013, 1-3 p.m., The Common Roof, 165 Ferris Lane, Barrie
